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Welcome to a Covid-19 winter, 
where if it snows you can’t go 
tobogganing because there 
might be someone else on the 
hill. This is exaggerating, but 
it sure feels that way. With all 
this spare time on our hands 
from the restrictions of what 
we can and cannot do, we can 
now make shoveling a part 
of our exercise regimen. Last 
winter I didn’t even start my 
snow blower and this year I’ve 
had it out four times already 
and it is only the beginning of 

December.

We have amazing staff at our home. During the big storm 
in November a group of them got in their four wheel 
drives and went around picking up and dropping off staff 
so they could come to work. It was truly a team effort to 
get through that Monday. One of our nurses even slept 
over at the home on the Sunday evening because she had 
a shift on Monday morning as well. THANK YOU STAFF!!!

It took an entire week for us to clean our parking lots and 
sidewalks from having 35cm of snow dumped on us. We 

thank God for the 
nice weather that 
followed so that a 
good portion of it 
would melt away.

As you know by 
now we have been 
mandated by the 
SHA to have our 
residents wear 
masks when they 

aren’t in their rooms. I was quite concerned about how 
our residents would react to this but we introduced it to 
them gradually and amazingly they took to it quite well. 
It’s possible that since we as staff have been wearing the 
masks for months that now that they have to wear them 
too we are all looking the same again. All is well for right 
now.

Christmas is going to look different this year as we won’t 
be able to have our Resident/Family Christmas banquet 
which is always such a great evening of awesome food 
and joyful singing. There is, however, a rumor that Santa 
is still coming on Dec 23rd. I’m sure there will be pictures 
on our Facebook page. If you haven’t been following us 
on Facebook then you should ‘LIKE’ our page and you 

won’t miss out on 
anything that goes 
on here.

We thank 
God daily for 
His continual 
protection on 
our Home from 
Covid-19. So far 
we have had no 
residents or Circle 
Drive staff test positive for covid and we have also been 
able to keep all the other seasonal viruses away too. 

Thankfully the government has said it will vaccinate Long 
Term Care residents and staff first.  We can’t wait until 
that happens. 

On behalf of our Board, Staff and Residents we would like 
to wish you all a very Merry Christmas and we pray that 
you will have a safe and healthy New Year!

~ Clint Kinchen, Administrator

Care for the Whole Person
We have been extremely privileged to serve for over 
thirty years at Circle Drive Special Care Home in an 
atmosphere of love, caring and Christian faith.  We 
provide a high standard of care because of the generosity 
of our donors who, like us, believe our residents deserve 
the best of care.  Your financial support allows us the 
opportunity to make improvements for the benefit of our 
residents.

Once again, we will recognize your year end gift on our 
Giving Tree.  “The Giving Tree” is an allegory, written by 
Shel Silverstein, that symbolizes a life spent performing 
acts of selfless giving. During this Christmas season as we 
celebrate Jesus’ birth, we recognize those who, through 
their donations, choose to make a difference at Circle 
Drive Special Care Home.

When we receive your year end gift, your name will be 
placed on an ornament and hung on our Giving Tree 
located near our front entrance.

Please accept our warmest thanks for all that you have 
given.

We wish you a Merry Christmas and many blessings in 
the New Year.

Board of Directors, Management and Staff 
- Circle Drive Special Care Home
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DONOR RECOGNITIONDONOR RECOGNITION 
Circle Drive Special Care Home thanks the following donors for their generous financial contributions over the years

Compassionate Visionary 
(over $25,000)
Mel and Colleen Dahlseide
Kay Eyre
Alan Isaak
Kinsmen Foundation Inc.
Estate of Ruby Marie 

Kononoff
Vivian Quiring
Saskview Farms
Service Canada

Director’s Circle 
($10,000 - $24,999)
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Ron and Sharon Hodges
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Clint and Brenda Kinchen
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Marjorie McMillan
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Leader in Care 
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Roy Ardell
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Daphne Chase
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Circle Drive Place Senior 

Residents
Shelley Clark
George Cook
Daryl Cooper
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Lowell and Win Loewen
Jo-Anne Lund
Allan Mayoh
Larry and Jacqueline Michta
Pichler Development 

Corporation
Douglas and Mary Pichler
Arthur and Lois Rein
Dorothy Rependa
Muriel Romancia
Roset By Reid

Sustainer of Care 
$2,500 - $4,999
Blake and Betty Anderson
Mary Anderson

Elna Balcombe
Ken and Faith Bayly
Roger Bell
Tamara Bell
Herman Berg
Lillian Briggs
Duane and Leona Broste
Shirley Crawford
Brent and Jane Dahlseide
Bruce Davis
Tim Dillon
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Dr. Neil C. Barber 

Chiropractic
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Maurice (Mike) Foster
Marilyn Fulford
Bert Harman
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Karen Lilly
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Jack Newman
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Joyce Olson 
Wayne Olson
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Jack and Irene Scott
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Terry and Lois Summach
Leo and Kathryn van Dam
Adriana Van Duyvendyk
Ben and Michelle 

Vanderkooi
W. James Fenton M.D.
Bill Wilkening

Partners in Care  
($1,000 - $2,499)
Peter and Vera Abramoff
Cameron and Florence 

Archibald
Ron Arnold
Jim and Linda Ball
Les Barrington
Dr. Neil Barber
Allen and Eleanor 

Beaumont
Robin and Morgan Bellamy

Freda Bergren
Sharon Bibby
William Bleie
Martha Blum
Brian Kelly Holdings Ltd.
Jean Bridge
Brenda Brown
Albert Burfitt
Centennial 360
Trevor Close
Cor-Ben Construction
Greg and Wendy Crawford
Rudy and Edith Daniels
David Sim and Jean Yat Yip
Reid Davis
Klaas and Ruth de Rooy
Walter Dick and Eleanor 

Hundeby
Warren and Lynn Dittmer
Clifford and Agnes Dyck
Rod and Vivian Dyck
Ted and Judy Dyck
Earl’s Pharmacy
Evelyn Edwards
Elmer and Cathy Enns
Tedd and Joanne Epp
Estate of Ella Roberts
Estate of Grace Nickel
Estate of Helen Craig
Estate of Susanna Hamm
Gladys Fjeld
Ken and Irene Froese
Bernice Grueter
Elmer Harder
Henry Harder
W.J. (Vern) Harder
Eileen and Barry Hertz
John and Carol Heystek
Pat Hurd
Henry and Helen Isaak
Ian Isaak
ISC (Information Services 

Corporation)
Helen Janzen
Therese Janzen
Carol Jenson
Bruce and Colleen Johnston
Margaret Karapita
Anne Kearnan
Carol Kearnan
Erika and Roy Klinger
Boyd and Sylvia Lampman
Ernest and Martha Lepp
Ted Makeechak
Leonard and Delcie Marion
Doug and Dianne Martin
Robert McWhirter
Martha Michta
Don and Sandy Morgan
Sarah Morgan
Mourning Glory Funeral 

Services
Violet Nemanishen
Tina Neufeld
Edna Niessen
Olga Olenko
Pacific Place Hotels Inc.

John Paley
William and Darlene Paul
Edwin and Della Peters
James and Deanna Peters
Myra Powell
Emily Quiring
Terry and Denyse Rapsey
Delmar and Elizabeth 

Ratzlaff
Ron and Edith Regehr
Richard Riel
Ella Roberts
Rod and Joan Rostek
Janet Saunders
Sawatzky Farms
Gilbert and Rita Schmidt
Brian Scott
Merlin and Carla Seier
Janice Semelman
Glen and Gail Stephenson
Ken Stephenson
Gladys Still
Lois Suderman
Brad and Sandra Traill
Willie Unger
Adrie and Arie Van 

Duyvendyk
Rick and Kim Van 

Duyvendyk
Keith and Vivian Walker
Ellie Warkentin
Woody Wells
Lorna Whelan
Marshall and Linda Whelan
Frank and Edith Wiebe
Carl Yurchak

Caring Friend 
($500 - $999)
Barbara Andres
Dale Ardell, M.D.
Dorothy Barton
Jim Berg
Joe and Lynn Bernath
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Josephine Broten
Joan Burback
Martin and Debra Cammer
Hugh and June Cathcart
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Arthur and Catherine Corbin
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Kazimierz and Kathleen 

Dziadul
John Ens
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Louise Falk
Edward and Verona Fox
Carol Fraser
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David Froese
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Anne Grant
Bruce Green
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Cherry Harris
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Clare and Evangeline Heagy
Dorothy Hudson
Elaine Johnson
Bruce and Colleen Johnston
Olga Kepler
Tara Kinchen
Mary Walder Knapp
Calvin and Bev Knutson
Eric and Lisa Krieg
Nellie Lenko
Sandra Loewen
Jennie Ma
Isabel MacDonald
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Woody Wells
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Merry Christmas to each of you and 
may the year 2021 be a New Year 
very different from the one we have 
experienced in 2020!

Roger Whittaker sings:

Christmas is here again,
Stand up and cheer again 
Let’s leave our heartache and sorrow 
behind.

Although we have all walked through 
a difficult year, Christmas is truly a 
time of Cheer! The birth of Christ brings 
hope and joy into a dark world just like 
it did years ago in Bethlehem. 

One source of joy and hope in this 
advent season is music. Did you know 
that the Gospel of Luke actually holds 
three “ancient advent hymns”? I’d 
encourage you to look into them. They 
speak of joy, servanthood and trust in 
God in unusual situations.

The first one is known as Mary’s 

Magnificat. Mary says “My soul 
magnifies the Lord, and my spirit 
rejoices in God my Savior…for He who 
is mighty has done great things in me.” 
Mary was in a serious situation. She 
wasn’t speaking lightly. However, she 
was acknowledging that God was with 
her and she was willing to obey Him.

Secondly, there is Zechariah’s blessing 
after the birth of his son, John the 
Baptist. Here Zechariah blesses God 
and prophesies of the deliverance God 
will bring to His people. Remember we 
are His people and the sheep of His 
pastures. He declares,” (He) will give 
light to those who sit in darkness and 
in the shadow of death, to guide our 
feet into the way of peace.”

Thirdly, Luke tells us of the Angels’ 
amazing Choir singing “Glory to God in 
the highest and on earth peace among 
those with whom God is pleased”. 
Imagine being one of the shepherds 

and hearing this glorious song. And 
then not only hearing it, but going and 
finding all that they had said was true. 
Imagine actually seeing the Christ Child 
and recognizing that it was Him, our 
Messiah!

Then lastly, there is the song of Simeon. 
He takes the baby Jesus in his arms and 
sings, “Let your servant now depart in 
peace, for I have seen your salvation. 
He is a light to the gentiles and a glory 
to your people Israel”.

We too can embrace Jesus. We can see 
His salvation. We can walk in the light 
of revelation and rejoice in Him.

So this advent season, I would 
encourage you to read Luke 1 and 
2 with open hearts and minds, that 
you may experience a fresh sense of 
the true meaning of Christmas. That 
you may find cheer and peace this 
Christmas season.

Recreation Activities 
Christmas is forever, not for just one day, 
for loving, sharing, giving, are not to put 
away 
like bells and lights and tinsel, in some 
box upon a shelf. 
The good you do for others is good you 
do yourself. 
– Norman Wesley Brooks 

Christmas time is always a special 
time filled with love, lights, warmth 
and music. This is exactly what we 
are hoping to fill the home with in 
recreation. We will be having a virtual 
Christmas concert as well as have 
a new staff member come to play 
Christmas music on the guitar. Along 
with Christmas music we are looking 
forward to Christmas crafts, trivia, trips 
to the Enchanted Forest as well as our 
annual Christmas Pageant.

Thank you to everyone who participated 
and supported the Cookie Crumbles 
Fundraiser, especially those at Circle 
Drive Place. The Resident Council 
received $1160.00 and they can decide 
to make purchases to benefit all the 
residents at Circle Drive Special Care 
Home. One idea is to have Tim Horton’s 
coffee and donuts in the afternoon 
every couple of months! 

Another thank you to all those who have 
responded to our previous wish lists. 
The residents are enjoying their new 
toys like a huge 75” SmartTV, shuffletoss 
and soft bocce ball, and Bluetooth 
speakers to name a few. This Christmas 
we are wishing for 3-4 headphone and 
microphone sets ($60 each) for the 
residents to make their FaceTime and 
video chats with family easier as well as 
a new dry eraser board ($1,000) which 
we use so often for many different 

games and activities.

Ashli Davie will finish her time at 
CDSCH at the end of December. She 
and her husband, Andrew, along 
with their dog, Kitana, are moving to 
Andrew’s hometown in Manitoba. Ashli 
did her Recreation Therapy practicum 
with us and thereafter was hired in 
both recreation and dietary. She has 
been a wonderful part of our team 
in recreation for six years, working 
Saturdays, holidays and covering other 
shifts whenever she could. Her good 
conversations will be dearly missed by 
residents and staff. We are sad to see 
her go but we wish her every blessing 
as she moves on to a new chapter in a 
new province. Thank you Ashli! 

Wishing a Merry Christmas and Happy 
New Year to you all,

Delanie Gatin, Recreation Supervisor

Musical Blessing from Noreen Aasen, Spiritual Care Coordinator
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Circle Drive Special Care Home commits to honouring the spiritual, physical, mental, 
emotional and social needs of those entrusted to our care, in a Christian spirit.Our Mission:

LEAVING A LEGACY TO CIRCLE DRIVE SPECIAL CARE HOMELEAVING A LEGACY TO CIRCLE DRIVE SPECIAL CARE HOME
(Charity #106929128RR0001)

 
q Please contact me about making a planned gift (through will, life insurance, stocks, RRSPs, trusts).
q Please contact me about becoming a monthly donor.
q I wish to make a donation toward resident care of  $50    $100    $500    $1000     $___________
q You have my permission to publish my name as a donor.
q Please email newsletters to me.  

Name:

Mailing Address:								        Postal Code:

Telephone:					     Email:

 Clip and mail form to Circle Drive Special Care Home or drop it off on your next visit.Clip and mail form to Circle Drive Special Care Home or drop it off on your next visit.
 

Karen Lilly, Community Services Coordinator
3055 Preston Avenue, Saskatoon, SK S7T 1C3

Phone 306 955 4800 ext. 23  Email: karen.lilly@saskhealthauthority.ca
 

Thank you for your support!

Welcome Tom Liske 
Tom Liske is well known to our Residents as he has 
worked part time in Recreation for the past year. Tom 
is expanding his role at the care home by stepping 
into the position vacated by retiring Community 
Services Coordinator, Karen Lilly.

Tom received his Recreation education at Red River 
College in Winnipeg with further professional studies at the University of Saskatchewan in health care 
management. Tom has worked at Rest Haven Lodge in Sidney, BC, Park Manor Personal Care Home in 
Winnipeg and Sunnyside Nursing Home in Saskatoon.

Tom is a professional comedian who has performed across the country. Highlights of his entertainment career are the weekly spot 
he had on CBC Radio, working with Brent Butt and the Smothers Brothers. His media background includes film, radio, writing and 
publishing. He has been the keynote speaker for volunteer and health care related conferences.

Tom is an avid fan of most sports – particularly football, basketball and golf. We warmly welcome Tom to our team!

Virtual Harvest Dinner Gala 
The annual Harvest Dinner Gala has been a Circle Drive Special Care Home fixture for many years. This year marked the 20th 
anniversary of the Gala fundraiser, which we regretfully cancelled.

The residents of Circle Drive Place have faithfully donated to the Harvest Dinner Gala. In October we set up a table in the foyer of 
CDP and invited donations in support of a virtual Harvest Dinner Gala. Each donor was thanked with a Tim Horton’s gift card and a 
rose. Not everyone walked away with the rose between their teeth the way one man did!

The Archibalds came dressed in their Gala finery, which made our 
day! We are so blessed to have the residents of Circle Drive Place 
as our neighbours.

Over $7,000.00 was donated.

We placed a number of silent auction items on our facebook page 
and a further $485.00 was raised by our facebook followers.

We give God the glory!

Karen Lilly, Community Services Coordinator

Staff Christmas Wish List

j	TV screen to display the daily menu, $1,500

j	Winter outerwear for maintenance staff, $500

j	Walkie Talkies for nursing staff, 12 @ $90


